BRAISHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Braishfield Parish Council held at the Womens' Institute Hall, Braishfield, on Monday, 14th May 1979, at 6.30 p.m.

Present: Mr. R. Corry (Chairman), Mrs. B. M. Bell, Messrs. A. E. Cobbold, H. Steiner and P. Watkins.

170. MINUTES

Resolved that the minutes of the last meeting, held on 9th April 1979, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

171. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

(a) TVS 2584

Resolved that no objection be raised to the application submitted by the Southern Electricity Board for a high voltage overhead electricity line at Pitt Farm, Braishfield.

(b) TVS 2589

Resolved that the Test Valley Borough Council be informed that this Parish Council is in favour of the application of Mr. D. Butterfield for roof conversion at "Anvil", The Square, Braishfield.

(c) TVS 417/5

Resolved that in respect of the outline application submitted by Mr. & Mrs. Stickley for the resiting of the vehicular access and the erection of a dwelling with garage, served by existing vehicular access, Hazelwood and land adjoining, Crook Hill, Braishfield, the Test Valley Borough Council be informed that this Parish Council wishes to object on the grounds that:-

- (i) the provision of an additional vehicular access would only add to the existing dangers near to the bridge on this road; and,
- (ii) the development proposed would, in the opinion of the Parish Council, constitute ribbon development.

172. PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

The Clerk presented the minutes of a Special Meeting of the Planning and Development Committee held on 4th April, 1979.

173. COUNCIL FOR THE PROTECTION OF RURAL ENGLAND

The Clerk submitted the following documents:-

- (a) Agenda for Annual General Meeting to be held on 23rd May 1979;
- (b) Minutes of the 1978 Annual General Meeting; and,
- (c) Annual Report for 1978/79.

BMB.

174. BRAISHFIELD PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL - GRAVEYARD MAINTENANCE

An application was received from the Parochial Church Council for a donation towards the cost of maintenance of the graveyard. The accounts for the year ended 31st December 1978, were also received.

Resolved that a donation in the sum of £40 be made.

175. TEST VALLEY ARCHAEOLOGICAL STUDY GROUP

A letter was submitted from this Study Group inviting the Parish Council to be represented at an exhibition to be held in London on 2nd June.

Resolved that the Braishfield Village Association be invited to submit the names of delegates to represent the Parish Council and that the Clerk be authorised to pursue the necessary arrangements.

ACCOUNTS FOR 1978/79

The Clerk presented the accounts for the financial year 1978/79.

177. PROPOSED VILLAGE HALL

Further to minute 166 (9.4.79), the Chairman reported upon a meeting held on the Recreation Ground, immediately prior to this Parish Council meeting, when a letter from the agents of Mr. M. O. Hoddinott had been submitted. Arising from that meeting it appeared that the Parish Council would not now be required to give any land for the construction of the proposed village hall. However, provision for car parking and access across the recreation ground would still be required.

Resolved that the Parish Council agrees to lease to the Village Hall Management Committee land for car parking and for access across the recreation ground to the site of the proposed village hall, subject to conditions safeguarding the Parish Council's interests.

(Mr. P. Watkins requested that his objection to this resolution be recorded).

178. TWINNING SUB-COMMITTEE

Resolved that at its next meeting the Parish Council consider a suggestion that the Twinning Sub-Committee forms its own constitution.

179. CROUAY - HONORARY MAYORALTY

The Chairman reported that the town of Crouay had bestowed upon Braishfield the honour of granting the Chairman of the Parish Council the title of Honorary Mayor of Crouay.

Resolved that the Clerk convey the appreciation of the Parish Council for this honour.

BMB.

180. MESSRS. R. CORRY AND H. STEINER

It was reported that Messrs. R. Corry and H. Steiner were not seeking re-election at the forthcoming Parish Council elections, and on the proposition of Mr. P. Watkins it was

Resolved that a vote of thanks be recorded to Messrs. Corry and Steiner for their outstanding work as Members of the Parish Council.

B, M- Bell Chairman .4.1.6.17.9: Date